
Animal Defenders Office Inc.

900

Submitter Comments:

Submitted by:

Submission No:

Inquiry into the Animal Care and Protection Amendment Bill 2022

Attachments: See attachment

Publication: Make my submission and my name public

Animal Care and Protection Amendment Bill 2022 Submission No. 0900

Page No. 1



 
 
State Development and Regional Industries Committee 
Queensland Parliament  
Cnr George and Alice Streets 
Brisbane QLD 4000 

 

By email: SDRIC@parliament.qld.gov.au   

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Submission to the Inquiry into the Animal Care and Protection Amendment Bill 2022 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission to the Inquiry into the Animal Care and 

Protection Amendment Bill (“the Bill”) by the State Development and Regional Industries Committee 

(“the Inquiry”).  

Our comments on the Bill are set out below. 

About the Animal Defenders Office  

The Animal Defenders Office (“ADO”) is a nationally accredited not-for-profit community legal centre 

that specialises in animal law. The ADO provides pro bono animal law services to the community. 

The ADO is a member of Community Legal Centres Australia Inc., the national peak body 

representing community legal centres in Australia. 

Further information about the ADO can be found at www.ado.org.au.  

General comments 

The Bill aims to amend the Animal Care and Protection Act 2001 (“the Act”), the main animal welfare 

statute in Queensland.  

The ADO submits that there would be minimal benefit to animals if the Bill were to be implemented 

in its current form. The Bill is conservative and, in most cases, merely replicates existing laws. While 

there are some positive features of the Bill, in other areas it provides even less protection for 

animals than currently afforded under existing laws.  

The ADO therefore submits that in its current form the Bill would not meet its objective to 

‘modernise Queensland’s animal welfare laws to reflect modern scientific knowledge, community 

attitudes and expectations’.1 The ADO has made recommendations to bring the Bill into line with this 

objective. 

 
1 https://www.parliament.qld.gov.au/Work-of-Committees/Committees/Committee-
Details?cid=172&id=4163.   
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The ADO submits that the Bill needs to be amended along the lines recommended in this submission 

if the Bill is to reflect contemporary animal welfare expectations by improving protections for 

animals in Queensland rather than perpetuating the status quo.  

Thank you for taking these submissions into consideration. 

 

Sarah Margo and Tara Ward 

Solicitors  

Animal Defenders Office 

 

1 June 2022  
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